EXTRACT FROM THE SUMMARY

 OF THE INSPECTOR’S REPORT INTO THE REPLACEMENT

UNITARY DEVELOPMENT PLAN

The City Council has now received a copy of the Inspector’s report into the replacement UDP. It is considered that it should be possible to accept all of the Inspector’s recommendations, possibly with one or two minor alterations. The report yet to be published but the following extract from the summary document may be of interest to Members of the Committee:

‘The Inspector has supported the City Council’s proposed deletion of the allocation of the former Swinton Sewage Treatment Works for a mix of housing and open space, and the associated link road through the site (these proposals accounted for almost half of the objections to the UDP). He has not recommended that the site be allocated for recreational use, as many objectors proposed, but does not discount this from being a potentially appropriate course of action in the future.’

A more detailed report on the Inspector’s response will be submitted to a future meeting of the Committee .

